
THE PERRY COUNTY CONSORTIUM OF CATHOLIC PARISHES

MASS INTENTIONS
Saturday, November 29th 
+1st Sunday of Advent
	 4:00 p.m.	 St. Bernard Mass for Bill Rine 
		    from the Family
	 6:00 p.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Bill Able 
		    from Amy & Carl Trunko and Family
Sunday, November 30th 
+1st Sunday of Advent
	 7:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass In Honor of the 
		    50th Wedding Anniversary 
		    of Mick & Hariett Garey
	 9:00 a.m.	 Church of the Atonement Mass 
		    for Maureen Shela Hannum 
		    from Tony & Marty Epifano
	 9:00 a.m.	 St. Patrick Mass for Manaleta Clark
		    from Harold & Judy Kunkler 
	10:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for John Nash 
		    from the Family
Monday, December 1st
1st Monday of Advent
	 8:00 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Rodney Potts 
		    from Phyllis Potts
Tuesday, December 2nd
+1st Tuesday of Advent 
	 8:00 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Bill &
		    Shirley Wollenberg from the Family
Wednesday, December 3rd
+St. Francis Xavier
	 8:00 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Betty Fisher 
		    from Bea Southwick
Thursday, December 4th
+St. John Damascene
	 8:00 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Joseph Gerlica 
		    from Patty Tiberi
Friday, December 5th
+1st Friday in Advent
	 9:00 a.m.	 School Mass 
	 	 St. Rose Mass for Sandy Finley 
		    from the Family
Saturday, December 6th
+2nd Sunday of Advent
	 4:00 p.m.	 St. Bernard Mass for Joe Gerlica 
		    from Vince & Diane Pompey 
	 6:00 p.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Betty Fisher 
		    from Joe & Carol Hatem
Sunday, December 7th
	 7:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for Catherine Koonts
		     from John Koonts
	 9:00 a.m.	 Church of the Atonement Mass 
		    for Patrick Hannum 
		    from Tim & Kathleen Danielson
	 9:00 a.m.	 St. Patrick Mass for Pat Allison 
		    from Dana Harper, Ray Fisher, 
		    and Don “Moe” Miller
	10:30 a.m.	 St. Rose Mass for the 
		    Deceased Members of the Lacey &
		    McMillan Families from the Family

COMING EVENTS
Sunday, November 30th
  1st Sunday of Advent
  No St. Rose CCD in the school 
  No CCD, St. Patrick – Thanksgiving Break
  No CCD, Church of the Atonement
  7:30 p.m. – Rosary, Church of the Atonement
Monday, December 1st
  St. Rose 8th grade will go to Fisher Catholic
    High School, 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Tuesday, December 2nd
  10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. – St. Vincent de Paul 
    Center Open
  10:00 a.m. – Ohio U Screenings in front of the 
    St. Vincent de Paul Center
Wednesday, December 3rd
  10:15 am and 7:00 p.m. –  LL/PCC, 
    “Acts of the Apostles”
  5:15-6:15 p.m. – Holy Hour
  6:15 p.m. – St. Rose Choir Practice
Thursday, December 4th
  2:30 p.m. – Virtue Assembly
  7:00 p.m. – RCIA/PCC/LL
Friday, December 5th
  9:00 a.m. – School Mass – 
    Celebrates St. Nicholas Feast Day
December 5th-6th
   Retreat, Sts. Peter and Paul, Newark
Saturday, December 6th
  7:30 a.m. – TMIY, LL/PCC
  8:00 a.m. – Women’s Group, K of C Hall
  5:15 p.m. – Confessions, St. Rose 
    until all are heard
Sunday, December 7th
  9:15-10:15 a.m. – St. Rose, CCD in the school
  10:00 a.m. – CCD, St. Patrick
  10:00 a.m. – CCD, Church of the Atonement
   11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. – 
    Confirmation Session 8 – “How do I get there?”
  No Vigil Mass for the 
    Feast of the Immaculate Conception
  6:00-8:00 p.m. – High School Youth Group, 
    PCC/LL
Monday, December 8th
Feast of the Immaculate Conception –
Holy Day of Obligation
  8:00 a.m. – Mass, St. Rose
  9:30 a.m. – St. Rose School Mass at 
    Fisher Catholic, Lancaster with Fr. Jim
    and Fr. Reade Concelebrating
  7:00 p.m. – Mass, St. Rose 
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SCHOOL NEWS:
From Mrs. D.:
•	I was watching a movie recently that featured an 
old schoolhouse during the 1830’s. The school 
was located in a farming village and was the typical 
“one room” facility. The teacher was instructing the 
older children, while the younger students were 
working on their chalkboard slates. I was taken 
by this scene because I saw the students learning 
together and helping each other. This situation is 
a regular occurrence here at St. Rose School. Our 
older students (middle grades) help our younger 
primary students in our computer lab, in the library 
selecting books and giving them that big sister 
or big brother support. We are not a “one room” 
schoolhouse, but we have the care and support 
that our students give and receive, even if it is not 
1830. We are blessed to have so much more! God 
Bless you!     Mrs. D.

FISHER CATHOLIC will be hosting any interested 
8th graders on December 1st, from 9:00 a.m.-1:00 
p.m. All are welcome. Please call the school at 740-
654-1321 to RSVP or for questions 

VETERANS DAY: Continuing a 
long tradition started by former 
teacher Sue Richmond, St. Rose 
School celebrated Veterans Day at 
the Memorial Park in New 
Lexington. Students in the fifth and 
sixth grade read the opening prayer. 
Gavin LeGrand led The Star 
Spangled Banner after reading a 
short introduction about the War of 
1812 and the composition of our 
national anthem. Presentations 

were made about the United States involvement in 
various wars. Jesse Kunkler, Elizabeth Vigue, Cam 
Hagy, Caleb Fox, Ben Stenson, and Will Stenson 
presented thoughts about those conflicts. Alyssa 
Smith read Ragged Old Flag, and In Flanders Field 
was presented by Sarah Mooney. Elizabeth Vigue 
also presented Freedom Isn’t Free. The Gettysburg 
Address was presented by Ben Stenson, Chloe 
Siemer, Lylah Compston, Caleb Fox, Claire Bowen-
Kunkler, and Gavin LeGrand. Fr. Jim Csaszar 
concluded the service. Afterward, the students 
placed flowers on the various monuments.
BUS RIDERS: New Lexington Schools will only be 
picking up students in the morning on December 1st. 
Parents/family will need to make arrangements to 
pick up students at the end of the school day.

FISHER CATHOLIC STUDENTS: Even though St. 
Rose School has no tennis team, and no marching 
band, three of its graduates didn’t hesitate to join the 
team or band. Michael Mooney switched from the 
baritone to the sousaphone at the request of his band 
director. Michael graduated from St. Rose in 2013. 
Classmate Taylor Thompson enjoyed her second 
year of varsity tennis and 2011 graduate Emily Vigue 
completed her fourth year on the varsity tennis squad. 
Taylor and Michael are sophomores and Emily is a 
senior. Taylor and Emily both lettered in tennis this 
year and Emily was named honorable mention All-
Mid State League. “One of the neat things about St. 
Rose School is that our graduates seem to have a 
confidence that allows them to try different activities. 
I’d like to think our programming and staff help build 
that adventurous attitude”...Jonathan Meduagh

HOW TO COOK A TURKEY: We always look forward 
to this assignment for the younger students. For 
those of you who do not know how to cook a turkey, 
Aidan submitted the following simple instructions 
for cooking a turkey: 1) I shoot it at my grandma’s 
house.; 2) Then I cut its head off.; 3) Then I cut 
its feathers off.; 4) Then I cook it in the oven for a 
couple of minutes.; 5) Then I eat it.; How simple is 
that? Thanks, Aidan, the son of Anthony and Kelly 
Valentine.

INCLEMENT WEATHER: You should receive a 
School Reach phone call. Remember that there is 
a slight pause before the announcement starts. You 
can also check our cancellations on Channel 10, 
WCLT Radio 100.3 and WHIZ-TV radio.

SAVE YOUR PRINTER CARTRIDGES: This fund 
raiser is FREE and simple because there is nothing 
to sell, no paperwork to fill out and no deadline. The 
program runs year round, accumulating constant 
income for our efforts. Feel free to donate your 
empty printer cartridges and toner cartridges (no 
toner tubes with the screw-type lids) to the school 
office. We will send home a flyer with more details 
regarding the cartridges or you can check out the 
website buyback@fundingfactory.com. Denise 
McCabe, mother of Reese who is a kindergarten 
student, has volunteered to chair this ongoing school 
fund raiser. She will prepare the mailing for the empty 
printer cartridges that we have collected and mail 
them in for St. Rose School. Shipping is free!
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CAMPBELL’S SOUP LABELS: Keep saving the 
labels and Box Tops for Education. Our last mailing 
for the year will be December 17th. Thanks to Mrs. 
Muncey and Ms. Chandler for preparing the mailing.

PARISH NEWS:
CAMPAIGN FOR HUMAN DEVELOPMENT:
Thank you for your contributions to the Collection. 
Your generous gifts will help CCHD end poverty in 
the United States through better education, improved 
housing, and economic development. Through 
CCHD and its beneficiaries, we help keep Catholic 
social teaching alive and carry out Jesus’ mission to 
“bring glad tidings to the poor...to proclaim liberty to 
captives and recovery of sight to the blind, to let the 
oppressed go free.”

TMIY means THAT MAN IS YOU!
Topics for this week’s session: A New Day for Men 
1) Blessed John Paul II Shows the Power of True 
Leadership; 2) JP II Sets Foundation for Family in 
the Third Millennium; 3) The Seven Last Words and 
JP II; 4) JP II Was Faithful Unto Death; 5) Fruit of JP 
II’s Leadership is the New Springtime; 6) Crossing 
the Threshold of Hope; 7) The Triumph of Mercy. 
Sessions begin promptly at 7:30 a.m. and end by 
8:30 a.m. 

ACTS OF THE APOSTLES 
BIBLE STUDY

LL of the PCC – 10:15 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.
The great adventure continues! On Wednesday, 
December 3rd, the 5th Session of Acts of the 
Apostles will be held featuring the Church Acts 
with Boldness and read Acts 4:1-31. Join us at 
10:15 a.m. or 7:00 p.m. in the Lower Level of the 
St. Rose PCC.

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL THANKSGIVING PROJECT: 
Thank you for all your assistance! 

JUNCTION CITY FOOD PANTRY will once again 
distribute Christmas food baskets to the needy in the 
Jackson Township area and the seven churches there 
will supply the food items. This year, St. Patrick’s is 
requested to provide 75 jars of peanut butter. The 
peanut butter can be left in the back of St. Patrick 
Church until Friday, December 12th, between 11:00 
a.m. and 2:00 p.m., when they need to be delivered 
to the Community Building. Help packing the baskets 
is needed on Friday, December 19th at 6:00 p.m. at 
the Community Building and when the baskets will 
be distributed on Saturday, December 20th, from 
8:30 to 10:30 a.m. Thank you in advance for your 
help in this great mission done for our community 
members in need.

SCREENINGS: The Ohio U Osteopathic Mobile 
Unit will be in front of the St. Vincent de Paul Center 
in Corning on Tuesday, December 2nd at 10:00 
a.m. until 1:00 p.m. for FREE Health Screenings. 
Blood Pressure, Glucose and Cholesterol. Total 
Cholesterol and glucose can be non-fasting. Lipid 
Panel (cholesterol, triglycerides, HDL, LDL) – need 
to fast 9-12 hours. 

AROUND THE DIOCESE
AND THE WORLD:
THE SPIRITUAL DAY SPA: Fr. Joshua Wagner has 
created this wonderful Advent Retreat Opportunity. 
Advent is a time of preparation for the coming of 
the Lord!! Wouldn’t it be nice if you could actually 
do that? The Spiritual Day Spa will help you make 
straight the way of the Lord. It is a one-day retreat 
on Thursday, December 4th at St. Therese’s Retreat 
Center from 9:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. Pamper your 
Soul! Speakers include Nationally Known Speaker 
Elizabeth Ficocelli and her husband Mark Ficocelli. 
Go to SpiritualDaySpa.com to call 614-522-9236 for 
more info. 
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Advent Morning of Reflection: Saturday, 
December 6th, from 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
Facilitated by Sr. Louis Mary Passeri. “Here Is 
You” Our God has come and remains with us. 
We have only to recognize Him and invite Him 
into our hearts. Come and pray, listen, reflect and 
share with others as we celebrate the presence 
of our God within and around us. Cost is $15.00 
and includes continental breakfast. Sts. Peter 
and Paul Retreat Center, 2734 Seminary Road, 
Newark, Ohio 43056. Visit our website at www.
stspeterpaulretreatcenter.com. email us at info@
stspeterandpaulretreatcenter.org or call (740) 928-
4246.

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY PARTIES AND 
LUNCHEONS: Sts. Peter and Paul Retreat Center 
is now accepting bookings for you personally and/ 
or your business. Allow us to make this holiday 
season more joyous by hosting your event. Enjoy 
a custom meal designed by our Chef specifically 
for you! Call today for availability! Sts. Peter 
and Paul Retreat Center, 2734 Seminary Road, 
Newark, Ohio 43056 (740-928-4246 or info@
stspeterandpaulretreatcenter.org).

CYSC DINNER THEATER: Matthew 16, “Who Do 
You Say That I Am?” Join us on Sunday, December 
7th at Villa Milano located at 1630 Schrock Road, 
43229, from 6:00-9:00 p.m. for a one-of-a-kind 
event! Gather your family, parishioners, and friends 
to fill a table to enjoy a gourmet dinner, theater, 
and music. This fund raiser supports the ministry 
of CYSC and provides scholarships to campers. 
Visit us at www.cysc.com to register or email us at 
julie@cysc.com with questions. 

VATICAN INTENTIONS: Please pray for:
•	 Lonely people. That all who suffer loneliness 

may experience the closeness of God and the 
support of others.

•	 Mentors of seminarians and religious. That 
young seminarians and religious may have wise 
and well-informed mentors.

•	 That all the sick of the parishes would experience 
healing, strength, and peace.

LITURGICAL ASSIGNMENTS:
Church of the Atonement
December 7, 2014
LECTOR: 	 Tim Danielson
SERVERS: 	 McKenzie/Paris Bowen/Trevor Cox
EUCHARIST:	 Norma Spencer/Molly Hughes/
	   Jean Printz 
USHERS:	 Pat Goebel/John Rodgers

St. Bernard:
December 6, 2014
LECTOR:	 Emily Walsh 
SERVERS:	 Hailey/Kaitlyn Walsh/
	   Jacob McMannis
EUCHARIST: 	Ben/Judy Altier/Jackie Walsh
SACRISTAN: 	Ellen Kader
 
St. Patrick:
December 7, 2014
GREETERS:	 Ruth/Davo/Nathan Fondale 
LECTORS:	 Pam Baker/Judy Kunkler
EUCHARIST:	 Harold/Judy Kunkler/Deanna/
	   Tony Davis/Kelcie Fisher 
SERVERS:	 Matthew/Megan Metzger/
	   Sierra/Derek/Travis Kunkler
USHERS:	 Jack/Adam Finck/
	   Davo/Michael Fondale
GIFTS:	 Tom/Larain Kunkler

OFFERTORY INFORMATION:
None due to early Thanksgiving holiday
printing


